12 COMMON THEMES FROM THE STATE INTERVIEWS
Summarized below are 12 reoccurring themes found during interviews with states about their Programs of Study development and implementation.
1. Each of the states mentioned being very purposeful in their actions and thinking very carefully about who needs to be on which committee during which part of the process to establish actual buy-in and ownership of the local POS.

2. Each state has a comprehensive state advisory committee; most include someone from every group mentioned in Section 122 of the law including but not limited to: representation of academic teachers, CTE teachers, secondary administrators, guidance counselors, parents, students, postsecondary institutions (including 2-year and 4-year), tech prep coordinators, community organizations, business and industry, special populations, and labor organizations.

3. All of the states we spoke with have an advisory committee that includes a person from the Department of Labor, and they use economic data to determine which clusters to implement first. 

4. This is a process that takes a considerable amount of time to do. It is not one that can be rushed and done properly, especially when trying to establish buy-in and collaborations. 

5. To help with the development and implementation planning process, external consultants or companies were hired to run sessions, professional development, focus groups, etc.

6. Most states mentioned having problems with data sharing, how to track students, and the best way to integrate this into their partnerships.

7. All of the states that have guidebooks developed them specifically as a marketing tool for parents and students to help them understand the transition to POS and how it will affect them. 

8. All of the states are in the process or have devised a model with templates for locals to follow of a POS.
9. Most of the states incorporate a career development plan from K-adult in their model POS.
10. Most of the states have a member of state staff assigned to a specific cluster as a resource and go-to-person for technical assistance. 
11. Project Lead the Way is being used as a model by the majority of states spoken with, specifically for curriculum. 
12. Everyone mentioned the importance of involving counselors and guidance counselors in the development and implementation process. 
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